Conservation Commission

June 13, 2013

MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, John Earley, Karen Bourdea and Katy Wells; Alternate.

Prior to our regular meeting, John Earley announced that former members Hal Graham and Wayne Elliott are being honored tonight and that they both will have a trail named after them, located off the “this is my song” trail.  Wayne has been on the conservation commission for approximately 35 years and Hal has done an enormous amount of work on the trail systems, working with Mr. Willett and John Earley.   Hal also assisted John Earley in getting the trails completed that were funded by the Willett scholarship.  John presented them both with a certificate of appreciation and a sign replicating the one that will be posted on the trail.

Open
At 7:11, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order, and appointed Katy Wells as an alternate.

Minutes

Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of May 9, 2013, 2nd by John Earley, all were in favor.


Old Business

Lots for sale


Forester Jon Martin was present to discuss the scheduled post-harvest tour.  The date for this tour is June 29th at 10 am meeting at the town beach parking area.  Katy will mail letters to the abutters.  Jon also reported that a $50 check was given to the town as the balance of the funds from the harvest, after seeding was done.  Jon also reviewed the quote he did for an updated forest maintenance plan.  After a brief discussion Chair Crosby stated that we will take this quote under advisement and discuss is a later date.

Earth Day
None

Field and Forest Trails update


John Earley reported that after the rain passes and it dries out more, he will return to the trails to do the remaining blazing and trimming.  This will complete the connection of our trails to Steele Hill Resort.

Hopkinson Hill Land

Chair Crosby that Bill Cutillo emailed him and that LRLT and Jill Emerson decided on an appraisal and there should be a figure available by the end of the month, which will determine the value for an easement.  
New Business
Chair Crosby discussed the need to develop a plan for restoring our funding for future easement/land purchases through the land use change tax non-lapsing fund.  Katy stated that Evelyn Auger had in the past done a spread sheet with figures on how the funding was to work after a vote of the town on a warrant article. Katy and Karen will look into this for the next meeting.
Mail and Correspondence

None

Other

Adjourn

At 8:22 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Katy Wells all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,         

Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary

